St. Paul's Primary School



ABN 23 073 655 340

Links Street, West Sunshine 3020

Tel: 9363 1568 Fax: 9363 7368

Email: principal@spsunshinewest.catholic.edu.au

Web: www.spsunshinewest.catholic.edu.au

3rd June, 2020

Dear Families,

It has been great to have our Prep, Year 1 and Year 2 students return to school over the past two weeks. Thanks to the families who have supported the change to drop off and pick up. We look forward to welcoming back our Year 3, 4, 5 and 6 students next Tuesday 9th June. Please remember that the school is closed on Monday for the Queen's Birthday holiday.

Please note the following important dates:

Monday, 8th June - School Closure Day - Queen's Birthday Public Holiday Tuesday, 9th June - Years 3, 4, 5 and 6 students will return to school

Please remember that if your child is ill or is feeling unwell, **they must not attend school.** They must remain home and you should seek medical advice. A medical certificate will be required on their return to school.

Please see below some important information relating to the return to school.

DROP OFF AND COLLECTION OF ALL STUDENTS

- In the morning, families will be asked to drop off the children at the drop off zone at the front of the school there will be members of staff there to escort the children inside the school. Please do not drop off your children before 8.25am as there will be no staff on duty until then. Parents/Carers will not be able to enter the school. The Student Entry glass doors will be opened for students only to enter the school.
- Children will also be able to enter the school via the Glengala Road single gate from 8.25am. Staff will be at this gate to welcome our children to school. Parents will not be able to come into the school via this gate in the morning. At the end of the day, the Prep, Year 1 and Year 2 students and any Year 3-6 siblings will be dismissed at 2.50pm. Any remaining Year 3-6 students will leave as normal at 3.00pm.
- We ask parents to come in through the Glengala Road gate and wait near the playgrounds for your child to come to you once the teacher has dismissed them. Please practice social distancing while you wait for your child to come to you. We ask you to leave the school immediately, once you have collected your child/ren. You must leave the school via the swing gate next to Marian College or via the single gate near the eating area. Staff will direct you to the two gates. The Glengala Road gate will be closed at 3.05pm Any children who have not been collected will be taken by their teacher to the drop off zone at the front of the school. If you have any questions or concerns about your child, can you email/phone your child's teacher rather than speak to them face to face at pick up time.
- If Prep 2 students and older siblings are walking home, they are able to leave the school grounds at 2.50pm.

OTHER INFORMATION

- Children will be able to wash their hands regularly with soap throughout the day. The school has also purchased small bottles of sanitiser. Each child from Prep 6 will be given a bottle. Once the bottle is finished, or if they lose it, we ask that families provide any further sanister required.
- Each child must have their own drink bottle as drinking taps will not be used.
- Thorough cleaning will continue.
- There will be no take home readers for the remainder of the term. Children should access Raz Kids. There will also be no borrowing from the library for the remainder of the term.
- The adventure playgrounds will be open from Tuesday. They will be disinfected at the beginning of each day. The children will be able to play in their normal areas from Tuesday.
- We ask that children do not bring personal items to school including sports equipment and toys.
- The canteen will be open for lunch from Tuesday 9th June. The children will need to hand their lunch order in at the start of the day, or parents will need to use CDFpay to order your child's lunch online.
- The children will have their specialist classes on the same day as usual.

We look forward to having all our children at school from next Tuesday.

Yours sincerely,

Damian Casamento

Principal

St. Paul's Primary School



ABN 23 073 655 340 Links Street, West Sunshine 3020

Tel: 9363 1568 Fax: 9363 7368

Email: principal@spsunshinewest.catholic.edu.au Web: www.spsunshinewest.catholic.edu.au

3 tháng 6, 2020,

Kính gửi quí Gia Đình,

Rất vui mừng khi có các học sinh Lớp Prep, 1 và 2 trở lại trường trong hai tuần qua. Xin gửi lời cám ơn đến các gia đình mà họ đã hợp tác trong việc thay đổi sự đưa đón học sinh. Chúng tôi rất mong được đón chào các học sinh Lớp 3, 4, 5 và 6 trở lại trường vào Thứ Ba tới 9 tháng 6. Xin quí vị nhớ rằng trường đóng cửa Thứ Hai, 8 tháng 6 để nghỉ Lễ Sinh Nhật Nữ Hoàng.

Xin quí vị lưu ý những ngày quan trọng sau đây:

Thứ Hai, 8 tháng 6 - Trường Đóng Cửa - Nghỉ Lễ Sinh Nhật Nữ Hoàng. **Thứ Ba, 9 tháng 6** - học sinh Lớp 3, 4, 5 và 6 trở lại trường.

Nếu con quí vị bị bịnh hoặc không khỏe, **các em không được đi học.** Các em phải ở nhà và cần đi gặp bác sĩ hỏi ý kiến. Giấy bác sĩ bắt buộc phải nộp vào ngày trở lại trường.

Xin quí vị xem các thông tin quan trọng bên dưới liên quan đến việc trở lại trường.

SỰ ĐƯA ĐẾN VÀ ĐÓN VỀ TẤT CẢ HỌC SINH

- Vào buổi sáng, các gia đình sẽ được yêu cầu bỏ con em tại chỗ 'DROP OFF ZONE' ngay trước trường sẽ có nhân viên của trường ở đó để dẫn các em vào trong trường. Xin quí vị đừng bỏ con em trước 8.25am bởi vì không có nhân viên trực ở đây cho đến giờ này. Phụ Huynh/Giám Hộ sẽ không được vào trường. Cánh cửa kiếng (Student Entry) mở chỉ để học sinh đi vào trường.
- Các học sinh cũng có thể vào trường qua cổng nhỏ ở Đường Glengala từ 8.25am. Nhân viên trường sẽ có mặt ở cổng này để đón các em vào trường. Phụ huynh không được vào trường bằng cổng này vào buổi sáng. Vào cuối ngày, học sinh Lớp Prep, Lớp 1 và Lớp 2 cùng với bất cứ anh chị nào trong các Lớp từ 3 đến 6 sẽ được ra về lúc 2.50pm. Những học sinh còn lại từ Lớp 3 6 sẽ ra về như thường lệ lúc 3.00pm.
- Chúng tôi yêu cầu phụ huynh đi vào cổng trường ở Đường Glengala, đứng đợi gần sân chơi để con em đi tới quí vị một khi giáo viên giải tán học sinh. Xin quí vị nhớ giữ khoảng cách trong lúc đợi con em đi tới quí vị. Chúng tôi yêu cầu quí vị lập tức ra về một khi quí vị đã có con em. Quí vị phải ra về qua cánh cổng lớn bên cạnh trường Marian College hoặc cánh cổng nhỏ gần khu vực ăn trưa của học sinh. Nhân viên trường sẽ hướng dẫn quí vị đi đến hai cổng này. Cánh cổng ở Đường Glengala sẽ được đóng lại lúc 3.05pm. Bất cứ học sinh nào chưa được đón về sẽ được giáo viên đưa đến chỗ 'DROP OFF ZONE' ngay trước trường. Nếu quí vị có bất kỳ câu hỏi hoặc lo lắng gì về con em của mình, quí vị có thể email/ gọi điện thoại cho giáo viên chủ nhiệm tốt hơn là nói chuyện với họ mặt đối mặt vào giờ tan học.
- Nếu học sinh Lớp Prep 2 và anh chị đi bộ về nhà, các em có thể ra về lúc 2.50pm.

THÔNG TIN KHÁC

- Các học sinh có thể rửa tay với xà phòng đều đặn trong ngày. Nhà trường cũng đã mua một số chai nhỏ xà phòng không cần nước. Mỗi học sinh từ Lớp Prep đến Lớp 6 sẽ được phát một chai. Một khi chai này hết, hoặc các em làm thất lạc, chúng tôi yêu cầu các gia đình cung cấp thêm bất cứ chai xà phòng không cần nước mà các em phải có.
- Mỗi học sinh phải có bình nước riêng của mình bởi vì các vòi nước uống sẽ không được sử dung.
- Công việc lau chùi toàn bộ sẽ được tiếp tục.
- Sẽ không có sách đọc mang về nhà cho đến hết học kỳ này. Các học sinh nên tìm sách đọc trên trang mạng Raz Kids. Cũng sẽ không có mượn sách thư viện từ đây cho đến cuối học học kỳ.
- Các sân chơi mạo hiểm sẽ được mở từ Thứ Ba. Các thiết bị sân chơi sẽ được diệt khuẩn vào đầu giờ mỗi ngày. Các học sinh sẽ được chơi trong khu vực thường lệ của mình kể từ Thứ Ba.
- Chúng tôi yêu cầu rằng các học sinh không được phép mang đồ cá nhân vào trường kể cả dụng cụ thể thao và đồ chơi.
- Căn tin sẽ đóng cửa cho đến ngày 9 tháng 6.
- Các học sinh sẽ học các môn đặc biệt vào ngày giống như cũ.
- Sẽ có thêm thông tin về việc trở lại trường của học sinh Lớp 3-6 trong vài tuần sắp tới.
- Căn tin sẽ mở cửa vào giờ ăn trưa kể từ Thứ Ba, 9 tháng 6. Các học sinh phải nộp phiếu đặt mua thức ăn trưa vào đầu giờ trong ngày, hoặc phụ huynh phải sử dụng CDFpay để đặt mua thức ăn trưa cho con em trên mạng.
- Các học sinh sẽ học các môn đặc biệt vào ngày giống như cũ.

Chúng tôi rất mong-được đón tất cả học sinh trở lại St. Paul's vào Thứ Ba tới.

Kánh chào,

Damian Casamento

Hiệu Trưởng